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December 16, 2022 

cao@munclare.ca 

Stéphane Cyr  
CAO, Municipality of Clare 
1185 Highway #1  
Little Brook, NS B0W 1Z0  

Dear Mr. Cyr: 

M10870 – Municipality of the District of Clare - Application to confirm the number of 
councilors and alter the number and boundaries of polling districts (s. 369 of the MGA) 
MB-22-22 

Receipt is acknowledged of your correspondence dated and received by the Board on November 24, 
2022, enclosing the Municipality of the District of Clare’s Application pursuant to s. 369 of the 
Municipal Government Act, to confirm the number of councilors elected for the District at eight (8) 
and alter the number and boundaries of polling districts. Enclosed with this Application was the 
following:  

• the 2022 Boundary Review - Final Report, prepared by C + D Community Design Inc.;

• Additional Documents - Final Report;

• a Motion to accept the 2022 Boundary Review Report; and,

• the 2018 Boundary Review - Final Report.

A copy of your application has been directed to the Board for review. I will contact you shortly to 
canvass a date for a hearing of the Town’s Application.  

Yours very truly, 

Bruce Kiley  
Chief Clerk of the Board 

c:  The Honourable John Lohr 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

Yvon LeBlanc 
Warden of the Municipality of the District Clare 
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